
2015-16 Meeting Notes

5-18-16: Meeting 27

Safran is still trying to figure out the details for the Patagonia field trip, so stay tuned! If you want to run 

for a board position next year please fill out the survey above ASAP and prepare a short "speech" for 
next week's meeting when we will be voting.  We also discussed whether or not to change the day of our 
club meetings from Wednesday to Tuesday, or maybe Thursday.  No decision was made but we will 
continue this discussion in the next few meetings, so be sure to speak up!  The school has an online 
survey about the possibility of making upper into a carpool-only lot, so please fill it out and tell your 
homerooms about it (website: http://tinyurl.com/achstranssurvey ).  We threw around ideas about how 
to make our club better for next year so keep coming up with ideas! This is YOUR club!

5-4-16:Meeting 26

Make sure you have signed up for our Remind 101 (info on the homepage) and begin getting Safran's 

signatures for your community service (ask Maia for your recorded hours).  We also signed cards for the 
organizations that came to our Earth Day fair.  The clothing drive is ending soon so get your clothes in 
ASAP! 

4-22-16: UPDATE!!

Hello everyone! Earth Week has ended and it was a success! Each day we had participants and the Earth 

Day Fair went amazingly so thank you to everyone who helped out! Rememer our next meeting is the 
27th so come join us for some end-of-the-year fun!  There's lots of cool events coming up and lots of fun 
to be had! Plus, if you have any ideas for something you want the club to do just talk during the next 
meeting (don't be shy!), we would love to hear your ideas.

4-13-16: Meeting 25​

Bike to school week ends at the end of next week (April 22 is the last day) and there are still a few shifts 

open! Be sure to get some raffle tickets to hand out to the bikers!  Harrison and Rachel made a Cam High 
connect about Go-Green week (thanks guys!).  Patagonia reached out to us so after AP tests we will be 
planning a field trip to their facility so stay tuned! This Saturday there is a tree-planting event happening 
at Camarillo Grove Park so if you want to go and plant some trees to help our planet, please do! 
 Remember to make posters for your Earth-Week day and get them approved by ASB BEFORE (!!!) YOU 
PUT THEM UP!!! The battery drive is this Wednesday (April 20th) so if you would like to participate 
contact a board member ASAP.  Finally, our beach clean-up with S.O.S  is Saturday April 30th so come on 
out!

4-6-16: Meeting 24



Today we reviewed the Earth-week agenda.  Each group got together to finalize plans for their specific 
day.  IMPORTANT: EMAIL MRS. SAFRAN YOUR NAME, THE DAY OF YOUR ACTIVITY, AND YOUR FOURTH 
AND FIFTH PERIOD TEACHERS AND ROOM NUMBERS!!!! If you do not do this by early next week she will 
not be able to excuse you from class a little early and you will be marked tardy!!  The subject line (in the 
email) should be: Go-Green Week.  Please do this ASAP! Thanks you!

3-23-16: Meeting 23





There will be a meeting over Spring Break in Safran's Room on Wednesday from 10 to 12:30 (come any 
time) to get set up and prepped for Go-Green Week activities! Make sure you get together with your 
group to figure out what time you will come in!  Be sure to sign up for committees if you haven't yet, 
there are still a few spots to be filled!  Those of you who signed up to distribute raffle tickets to bikers: 
come to Safran's room the Friday before your shift to pick up raffle tickets and give each biker two 
tickets.  There are two new committees, one for succulent distribution (from the Ag department) and the 
other for the TEENs clothing drive starting April 11th.  Thanks for coming!

3-16-16: Meeting 22

Make sure you are signed up for the Remind 101 so you can receive timely reminders and updates about 

our club (info on the home page).  After the meeting we signed up for different shifts, committees, and 
jobs for Go-Green week so if you forgot to sign up, missed the meeting, or want to sign up for more 
please come to next week's meeting to get a spot. There is a committee for each day's activity during Go-
Green week (see home-page for those days) as well as committees for the following: advertising, bike to 
school raffle ticket distribution, Essay/Art Contest, battery collection drive, Naturally Green Booth (for 
Earth Day on Friday), distribution of reusable bags at grocery stores, and more so make sure to sign up 
ASAP!!

3-9-16: Meeting 21

The Essay/Art Contest topic is Energy for Tomorrow: Re-powering the Planet (info on contest can be 

found on home screen).  Today we planned each group's concrete plan for Go-Green Week.  Next week 
we will plan out shifts for activities.  Soda Tabs are still being collected, contact Bhavika for information 
on bracelet making.  Please come to our next meeting!!

3-2-16: Meeting 20

We passed out our club calendars today so if you didn't get one contact a board member at the next 

meeting to receive one, or just print one out yourself (make sure it's double-sided to conserve paper!!). 
 Just a reminder: If you still do not have a T-Shirt please come get one!  Go-Green week is coming up fast 
so make sure your group has submitted a formatted plan and a complete list of needed materials by the 
end of next weeks meeting!!  We are thinking about having a "contest" of sorts between the teachers by 
filming short segments about what each one does to conserve resources or help our planet and featuring 
them on Cam-High Connect.  Another idea is to hold a social media contest in the community to see who 
can raise the most awareness using said platform.  The Art and Essay contest begins on March 11th and 
ends April 18th.  We will pick a topic during our next meeting but we have had some great ideas!  Come 
into Safran's room where we have our meetings on Tuesday March 8th if you want to be a part of Cam-
High Connect.  Our battery recycling campaign is starting April 4th and our clothing drive (partnered with 
TEENs club) is beginning April 1st.  With so many projects, committees will probably be formed, ask a 
board memeber if you have any questions concerning any of our plans.  Lots of great activities are 
coming up so we will need EVERYBODY'S participation in order to pull it off so PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE 
come to the meetings, bring your friends, and help out in our mission to raise awareness and preserve 
our beautiful planet.

2-24-16: Meeting 19

Remember to sign up for the remind 101 if you ar ea new member (details on the home screen) and to 



grab a club shirt if you don't have one!  Freshman Nights are tomorrow (2/25) and on Monday (2/29) so 
if you volunteered remember to go!  In two weeks we want to have an Urban Hike in Pasadena on 
Saturday March 5th, if you can come please email me (Maia) so we can make sure enough people can 
go! For Go-Green week submit a list of materials you need to one of the presidents or to me (Maia) ASAP 
so we can gather them for you.

2-17-16: Meeting 18



The dresses will be donated to Casa Pacifica this weekend hopefully by our vice president.  We are 
planning on having an Urban Hike on Saturday March 5th to hang out with our club members and have 
some fun, so save the date!  For Freshman Night on Thursday the 25th we need one more volunteer!! 
The event starts at 6 so please volunteer to help our club!  We want to keep thinking of ideas for Go-
Green Week and ASB said they will try to work with us so lets get some good ideas flowing!  Soda Tab 
Bracelets are being made tomorrow at lunch in T-8 (Safran's room) so please come to help out if you can!


2-10-16: Meeting 17



We have prom dresses form our dress drive that need to be donated to somewhere soon.  The first get-
together for making the soda tab bracelets will be this weekend, see Bhavika for more info, she wants 
them done by April! We thought of a few more games this meeting for Go-Green week and next meeting 
we want everyone to have a sheet of paper with an idea on it!!  We also gto two volunteers for 
Freshman night on Monday February 29th so thank you!

2-3-16: Meeting 16

Rain Collection Barrels ARE HERE! Phase One is placing the barrels in the ground which we will do this 

Saturday February 6th starting at 10 a.m. at Cam High.  Today we decided on committees for Go Green 
Week so if you weren't at the last meeting please let a board member know so we can place you in a 
group! Two Freshman Nights are coming up on February 25th and 29th starting at 6 p.m. so we will need 
2-3 volunteers per night to showcase our club to next year's freshmen!! Please let a board member know 
asap or email me (Maia) if you can make it!!  

1-20-16: Meeting 15

The hike to Paradise falls will be Friday January 29th, 2016 at 9 a.m. The meeting place will be at Hill 

Canyon, try not to be late! Contact a board member if you will need a ride and be sure to invite your 
friends! Bring some snacks and plenty of water! The Rain Collection bins have finally been approved by 
administration so we will begin planning and installing the bins next semester. Good luck on finals! ​

1-13-16: Meeting 14

We will begin planning the petition at the meeting after finals week (2-3-16) so be sure to keep coming! 

Keep bringing in soda can tabs for the Tab Project, collection ending soon!  Go Green week is coming up 
quickly and we need ideas on activities/events to do during that week either at school, in our 
community, or both.  Try to bring at least one idea to our next meeting!  We will be going on a hike to 
Paradise falls soon, dates will be discussed next week so look at your calendars and tell all your friends!

1-6-16: Meeting 13

Our decorating day for the Rose Bowl Parade was a success! Thanks to everyone who came out! 



The goal for the Soda-Tab Project is to have all the bracelets finished by April so we will be starting to put 
them together in February. Be sure to give your contact information to Bhavika so she can make some 
dates.  Our school was flooded during the past two days of rain and we are trying to get approval from 
administration as fast as possible! 

12-16-15: Meeting 12

The Rose Bowl Parade decorating day is the 29th so if you do not have a ride contact a board member 

and if you can give rides please let one of the presidents know ASAP. Be at the event no later than 8 
please and be sure to sign up by the 22nd at http://paradiso.ivolunteer.com/2015naturallygreen and 
print the waiver to bring with you to the event.  One of our goals for the new year is to help install a tax 
on plastic bags to encourage the use of reusable bags, or at least paper bags.  In order to accomplish this 
goal we will need everybody's help, and I really mean EVERYBODY, to reach the almost 20,000 signatures 
from registered voters across Ventura County required for our petition.  Because our club is not very big, 
we will really need all our members to participate as well as enlist the help of you friends if you can!  This 
is a large task but if we work together we will be successful.  Have a great break and be sure to keep 
thinking of ways that you and our club can help our school, our community, and our world--one step at a 
time.

12-9-15: Meeting 11

Thanks for everyone who came today and gave us project ideas! Next meeting we will start discussing 

plans for our petition to make plastics bags cost money at our local stores in order to persuade people to 
use reusable bags.  Keep bringing in those tabs! Remember, 30 tabs is 30 min of community service! We 
will try to get together over break to make the bracelets, so stay tuned for more information on that. 
 The Rain Collection project will being construction very soon, probably over break so keep in touch!  The 
Rose Bowl Parade Decorating is on Tuesday December 29th, 2015 from 8 am to 1 pm.  Be sure to sign 
your form and turn it in to Safran  NO LATER THAN FRIDAY (THURSDAY IS BEST!!!!!!). If you need a ride, 
contact a board member or tell Mrs. Safran and she will let one of us know.  

12-2-15: Meeting 10



Results from E-Waste: 3,590 lbs waste recycled! Great job!! Remember: we have a lot of money in our 
account so if you have any ideas please share during the meeting or with a board member before or 
after it.  Also, congress keeps stopping environmental protection laws from passing so we may start a 
petition (more details to come).  For the Rose Bowl Parade float making, we can either go on 12/29 or 
12/30 (both from 8am to 1pm), please contact a board member ASAP so we can choose the day when 
the most people can come (we need at LEAST ten volunteers!!!). 


**COME TO SAFRAN'S ROOM FRIDAY FOR NEW INFO ON THE RAIN COLLECTION PROJECT!!!**

We need to make 3 posters advertising the Soda Can Tab project by next Wednesday, contact Bhavika for 

more information! Keep turning in those tabs because for every 30 tabs you bring in you will receive 30 
min of community service!

11-18-15: Meeting 9

Beach cleanup this Saturday (21st) from 9-11 at the beach across from the Sandhill off PCH, please bring 

a bag for trash we will supply gloves, hope to see you all there! If you need a ride contact one of the 
board members ASAP.  After break we will need some volunteers to make a couple posters for the Soda-



Can Tab Collection project, more details to come.  We may help make a float for the Rose Bowl Parade if 
enough people can come and help out, more info TBA.  For the Rain-Collection Project, Alex will need 
volunteers to help place and install the collection bins around campus, plans TBD. Next meeting we want 
to hear your ideas! Take some time this break to think about or research ways we can 
raise awareness and/or make a difference in our world and then share them with our club!

11-4-15: Meeting 8



There will be a beach cleanup on Saturday November 21st from 9am to 11 at the beach across from the 
Sandhill off the PCH. Please bring a bag to put trash into, we will provide gloves! As for the soda-can tab 
drive, please keep bringing in tabs to Safran's room (T-8). We will begin promoting this event soon so 
stand-by for poster making and a filming of a Cam-High Connect (maybe). There will probably be a 
contest and the student who brings in the most tabs will win doughnuts!

10-28-15: Meeting 7

We had an amazing turnout during the E-waste event on Saturday the 24th so a big thank you to 

everyone who helped spread the word and to those who came out to volunteer! One of our members 
is organizing a drive to spread awareness of recycling and our cause! Please support her and our club 
by bringing in all your soda can tabs from now until December 2nd (first Wednesday in December) to 
Mrs. Safran's room (T-8). We will ask for them at the meetings so make sure to keep bringing them in! 
We also want to have a beach cleanup this November so come to the next meeting to help pick a 
beach! As always, if you have any ideas or suggestions, bring them up during the meeting or talk to 
one of the board members before or after the meeting. Thanks for coming!

10-21-15: Meeting 6



Thanks to everyone who came to today's meeting! Please remember to come to the E-waste event this 
Saturday!! Also keep spreading the word and if you need more flyers pick them up in Safran's T-8 as 
always. Those who volunteered to distribute flyers during Friday's game: please meet at the top of the 
ramp by the snack-bar NO LATER than 7! The earlier you show up the sooner we can watch the game!! 


E-Waste Saturday October 24th, 2015:



Shift 1~ 10-11:30

Shift 2~ 11:30-1

10-14-15: Meeting 5



Costume drive was successful! Only a few were left and they were donated to the Rain Project! Thanks to 
everyone who donated!


Remember our E-waste event is Saturday Oct 24 from 10-1 (two shifts) so if you haven't signed up please 
do so ASAP! Everyone should have a bunch of flyers to distribute and if you run out or don't have any 
pick more up in Safran's room (T-8). If you volunteered to hand out flyers during the football game on 
Oct 23 please meet at the top of the ramp by the snack bar no later than 7!


Make sure to come up with your own ideas to help out our club and our world and to inspire others to 
do the same! We'd love to hear them!!


As always, sign up for the Remind 101 to receive reminders for important events, thanks for coming!

10-7-15: Meeting 4





​Donate Costumes NO LATER than Monday the 12th but Friday the 9th is IDEAL!
Get your community service hours form Maia Griffith (secretary)


Meet in Safran's Room (T-​ ​8) on Monday if you signed up for the filming of Cam-High connect!



E-waste is October 24th, this is our biggest event so make sure you  sign up!! Also be sure to pick up 
some flyers from T-8 to distribute! We need​ volunteers to put flyers on cars during the football game on 
the 23rd (it should take about 30 min) 


Our T-shirts should arrive in 2-3 weeks!! As always, remember to sign up for the Remind 101 (info on the 
homepage)!​

9-30-15: Meeting 3

​T-Shirts coming soon!



Two events in October:


1. Halloween Costume Drive- donate costumes to Safran's Room (T-8) by Friday October 9th! 

 ​​​                                  ​- all costumes will be donated to Somis Food Pantry


                                              - Poster-making at lunch (T-8) on Thurs (10-1-15) and Fri (10-2-15)

                                              - if you signed up to be in the Cam-High Connect go to T-8 at lunch on Oct 5th



2. First E-waste Event on Saturday October 24, 2015​


        There will be two shifts (10-11:30 and 11:30-1) if you haven't signed up yet come to the next 
meeting!! We will also receive flyers for this event so be sure to hand those out to your neighbors, 
friends, parents, etc!​  ​​

9-23-15: Meeting 2

Welcome new members! We had a beach cleanup this past Saturday the 19, thanks to those who came!


Our plan is to have at least 1 event per month this year and October's main event is the costume drive 
(more info to come)



Our club shirts are coming soon! Next meeting we will be collecting t-shirt sizes if you weren't at today's 
meeting.


Remember to sign up for the Remind 101! Info is on the homepage :)

9-9-15: Meeting 1

﻿Club Rush  is September 16! If you have volunteered to help out that day (Alex, Chun-Tzu, Lilly, William, 

Madison, Jordan, Maia) please meet in the quad by 12:10!

Coastal Cleanup is on September 19 at Silverstrand Beach. Try to be there by 8:45. Also pick up a waver 

from Mrs. Safran if you want to go if you haven't already!

Remember to sign up for the remind 101! text: @naturally to (805)322-8058(805)322-8058(805)322-

8058


